BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

5.00pm on Wednesday 22 January, 2013

	Present
	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Mrs Blackmore, Mrs Spear, Mrs Shapland and Mrs Chesters.



	PR/21/2012/13
	Apologies


	Cllr Bonds and Cornick

	PR/22/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Number PR/25/2012/13 and PR/26/2012/13, as she is the Councils representative on the Braunton and District Museum.



	PR/23/2012/13
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 3 October 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	PR/24/2012/13
	Solar PV Panels on the Parish Hall


	Members considered a quotation of £17,264.39 received from Green Deal Installation Ltd for the provision and installation of Solar PV panels on the parish hall roof.  The Clerk informed members that no other companies had provided a quotation.  The quotation would be for a 10 KW system that is estimated to payback £2,313.01 per annum, which would equate to a 13% return.  The quotation includes purchase of the PV panels, installation and a phase 3 electrical upgrade carried out by Western Power Distribution.  The Clerk informed members that quotation was based on the current national grid feed-in tariff and that this may be subject to change in March 2013.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Council accepts the quotation detailed above and that the Solar PV panels are installed with immediate effect to prevent a reduction in payback due to changes to the national grid feed-in tariff.

(N/C)



	PR/25/2012/13
	Flood Damage to Council owned Properties
	Boiler Room Parish Council Hall/Office

Both boilers have been damaged and requirement replacement.  To prevent further flood damage in the future plumbing companies have been requested to provide a quotation to replace and relocate the two boilers in the parish hall kitchen.  British Gas are the only company who have provided a quotation of £9,498 + vat to replace the existing boilers and £1,143 + vat to relocate them.   The council’s insurance company have confirmed that it will cover the cost of replacement but the cost to relocate must be meet by the Council.   The replacement and relocation of the boilers has been booked in with British Gas.

Gardener Shed

The majority of the gardening equipment has been flood damage and requires replacement.   The councils insurance company have confirmed that replacement of this equipment would be covered by our insurance policy and quotations are currently being obtained.  Brackets have now been fitted within the store to ensure that equipment can be hung on the wall to prevent future flood damage.  Further flood prevention measures for this building are being investigated.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a non-Pecuniary interest.

Bakehouse Centre

The Bakehouse Centre have requested if the Council would consider blocking up the rear double doors, as this where the flood water came into the building. 

RECOMMENDED:  That the Council investigate possible flood prevention methods for this building.

(N/C)

    

	PR/26/2012/13
	Bakehouse Centre Repairs
	Members considered a quotation received from Mark Warner for a replacement door at the side of the Bakehouse Centre.  It was suggested that hardwood should be used to replace this door.

RECOMMENDED:  That a quotation for a replacement hardwood door be brought back to a future meeting for consideration.

(N/C)

 

	PR/27/2012/13
	Provision of Litterbin
	The Committee considered the provision of a double litterbin in Caen Street adjacent the Village Green.

RECOMMENDED:   That designs and costs for a double litterbin be brought back to a future meeting for further consideration.

(N/C)


	
	The meeting closed at 5.42p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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